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1. INTRODUCTION 

Twenty-four (24) samples were received by the Petroleum Services Section of 
Amdel Limited from Pacific Oil and Gas, Alice Springs. The following analyses 
were requested: 

Permeability to air - ambient
 
Helium injection Porosity - ambient
 
Calculated Grain Density
 
Thin Section Preparation
 

One-inch diameter samples were taken from the sections of core parallel to the 
bedding plane using tap water as the bit lubricant. Samples were then trimmed 
and faced square before drying in a conventional dry oven at 80°C. 

2. PERMEABILITY TO AIR 

Permeability is determined on the plug by placing the sample into a hassler type 
cell and applying a confining pressure of 250 psig (1725 kPa). The confining 
pressure is applied to prevent air bypassing around the sides of the samples. 
A known pressure is then applied to the upstream sample face and the 
differential pressure is monitored at the downstream sample face using a 
calibrated orifice and graduated straight tube manometer. 

3. HELIUM INJECTION POROSITY 

To determine ambient porosity the dry core plug is first placed into a matrix 
cup and grain volume determined by helium injection. Using this method a known 
vo1ume of he1i um at a gi ven reference pressure is expanded into an unknown 
volume. The resultant pressure is read and the unknown volume determined using 
Boyles Law. Sample bulk volume is determined by mercury immersion. The 
difference between sample grain volume and sample bulk volume is the pore volume 
from which porosity is calculated as a percentage. 

4. THIN SECTION PREPARATION 

Before plug samples were taken, two slices, approximately 5 mm thick were taken 
from the sections of core for thin section preparation. Two thin sections were 
to be prepared for each piece of core with one half stained with Alizarin red 
for carbonate identification. 

The thin sections are enclosed with this report. 



5. DISCUSSION OF RESULTS 

Results of porosity and air permeability are tabulated on pages one and two of 
this report. 

Samples 492, 496, 497, 505, 508 and 513 all failed while attempting to take 
plugs and no analysis has been performed on these samples. 

Samples 509 and 510 are conglomeritic with poor matrix and exhibit good porosity 
and permeability. Sample 514 is a medium grained well sorted sandstone wi h 
very little matrix and exhibits the best porosity and permeability for this 
sample suite. 

Should you have any questions concerning the data contained in this report, 
please do not hesitate to contact me. 
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